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TO: BOARD OF RECREA AND PARK COMMISSIONERS 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: REVIEW OF PROPOSED BUDGET FOR GOLF COURSE 
OPERATIONS 

During the Fiscal Year 20 10-20 1 1 budget development and approval process, the Mayor 
and Council approved the reorganization of the Department of Recreation and Parks' 
(RAP) Golf Division into a self-sustaining organization (i.e. the Golf Division would 
receive no General Fund assistance). During the May 17, 2010 RAP Board meeting, the 
Board directed staff to engage an independent consultant to review the budget (revenue 
and expenditure plans per Board Report 10-128, as amended) for the Golf Division to 
determine if the Division could be self-sustaining for the next three years. 

Staff engaged the services of the Mayer Hoffman McCann P.C., an independent auditor 
to review the Golf Division adopted budget. The auditor was assigned a work scope with 
the following objectives: 

To determine if the Golf Division's proposed revenue and expenditure plan was 
reasonable; 

To determine if the assumptions used in the development of the proposed 
revenues and expenses were reasonable; and, 

To determine if golf course operations can be financially self-sustaining for the 
next three fiscal years beginning July 1, 201 0. 

The auditor found that the Golf Division can be a financially self-sustaining organization 
for the next three fiscal years beginning July 1, 2010. However, they did highlight some 
concerns as detailed below: 

The analysis of green fee revenues collected should be updated through May 31, 
201 0 (original projections used December 3 1,201 0) to determine if a decline of 
3% in revenue for the current fiscal year is optimistic. 
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The increase in revenue estimates for the latter two fiscal years (201 1-12 and 
2012-13) may be too optimistic and the auditor suggested using a 2% growth 
factor instead of a 3% growth factor. 

The financial success of the Golf Division is affected by some expenses that are 
not within the span of control of the Division (primarily those expenses 
reimbursable under the Cost Allocation Plan-CAP rate). 

The revenue and expense projections should be revisited every quarter in order to 
carefully monitor the Golf Division's performance. 

A full copy of the auditor's report is attached for your review. 

This report was prepared by Noel Williams, Chief Management Analyst, Finance 
Division. 


















